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			This newsletter - sent on Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays - contains important information and resources to support community pharmacies across England.







		




			In this update: Pharmacy First payment claims; Hypertension Case-Finding Service PR campaign; DHSC Flat Fee removal; Limited EOI for C-19 Spring vacs; Pharmacy First FAQs.
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			As we approach the end of the first full month of the Pharmacy First service it is important to highlight the following: 
1. Pharmacy owners will need to submit their Pharmacy First claim for February 2024 via the NHS Business Services Authority’s (NHSBSA) Manage Your Service (MYS) portal by the 5th March 2024. If pharmacy owners completed any consultations on 31st January 2024, these should also be submitted as part of the February 2024 submission.
1. Those who registered for the Pharmacy First service by 11.59pm on 30th January 2024 need to complete at least five Clinical pathway consultations that pass the Gateway point by 31st March 2024 to retain the £2,000 initial fixed payment.
1. The minimum number of Clinical pathway consultations that pass the Gateway point increases to five in March 2024; pharmacy owners need to achieve this to be eligible for the £1,000 monthly fixed payment.







		Learn more 




		




			Hypertension Case-Finding Service: publicity campaign launches 11th March
The Department of Health and Social Care (DHSC) will launch a campaign on 11th March 2024, to promote the Hypertension Case-Finding Service. The campaign aims to encourage individuals aged 40 and above to get a free blood pressure check at the nearest participating pharmacies.

Pharmacies providing the service, can order a free pharmacy campaign pack from the Campaign Resource Centre to promote and support the campaign. Pharmacy owners are also encouraged to update their NHS Profile Manager for maximum visibility.

Read more







		




			DHSC imposes Flat Fee removal from March 2024
DHSC has announced that it will impose a Flat Fee cut on pharmacy owners for March 2024. This is a change being imposed by Government to prevent an expected small over-delivery of fees in 2023/24. The fee was previously £533 per month.

Although the total being recovered is small – around £5.7 million – Community Pharmacy England rejected this change in the strongest terms.
Commenting on the announcement, Janet Morrison, Community Pharmacy England CEO, said: 
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			Read more, including the full statement 







		




			NHSE opens limited EOI process for additional capacity for spring C-19 vacs service 
NHS England has announced a new expression of interest (EOI) process for pharmacy owners that wish to take part in this spring’s COVID-19 Vaccination Service and are able to assist with provision of additional capacity in specific postcode areas.  

The closing date for submissions is at 11:59pm on 6th March 2024. 
Read more and access the notice of the opportunity
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			Our website has many answers to queries posed by pharmacy owners, their teams, and LPCs; these are updated on a regular basis. One of the most recent additions to our Pharmacy First FAQ webpage is:







		
			Q. I have not yet received the otoscope I ordered. Can I start providing the service before the otoscope arrives?

Yes. In NHS England’s letter issued to pharmacy owners on 25th January 2024, they advised that pharmacies may start to provide the service without being able to provide the otitis media clinical pathway, if they have evidence that they have ordered an otoscope and are awaiting delivery. From 1st April 2024, an otoscope must be available, and all clinical pathways must be provided in bricks and mortar pharmacies registered to provide the service (DSPs are not able to provide the acute otitis media pathway,  as it requires otoscope examination of the patient’s ear and that is not possible via a remote video consultation). 










		Further information can be found on our Pharmacy First FAQ page 
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			Community Pharmacy England
Address: 14 Hosier Lane, London EC1A 9LQ
Tel: 0203 1220 810 | Email: comms.team@cpe.org.uk
Copyright © 2024 Community Pharmacy England, All rights reserved.
You are receiving this email because you are subscribed to our newsletters. Please note Community Pharmacy England is the operating name of the Pharmaceutical Services Negotiating Committee (PSNC).
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We have made clear to DHSC and the NHS the

devastating consequences that the ongoing funding
squeeze Is having on pharmacy businesses. In that
context, it Is inconceivable that there should be any
reduction in the rate of funding delivery: imposing
this change is yet more bad news for pharmacy
owners.... Enforcing a severely underfunded contract
Is already having dire consequences for many
communities as pharmacies close, and continuing to
underfund the network to the tune of £1.2 billion will
soon push it beyond breaking point: Government
must change course to prevent this from happening.

Janet Morrison Community
Chief Executive + Pharmacy

Community Pharmacy England England
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